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State of Nevada


Off-Highway Vehicles Program
901 South Stewart Street, Suite 1003

Carson City, Nevada 89701

Telephone (775) 684-2794

ohv.nv.gov

Minutes -- MEETING OF THE COMMISSION ON OFF-HIGHWAY VEHICLES
Date and Time: Tuesday February 16, 2021 at 10:00 AM
*This meeting will be held via teleconference only. * 

Pursuant to Governor Sisolak's March 22, 2020, Declaration of Emergency Directive 006, the requirement contained in NRS 241.023(1)(b) that there be a physical location designated for meetings of public bodies where members of the public are permitted to attend and participate is suspended in order to mitigate the possible exposure or transmission of COVID-19. Accordingly, anybody planning to participate in the meeting must participate by using the teleconference number.
Web Host: https://call.lifesizecloud.com/6678206
Phone (audio only):

· United States: +1 (877) 422-8614

· Meeting extension: 6678206#

1. CALL TO ORDER – Chair Mckay Calls the meeting to order
2. ROLL CALL OF THE COMMISSION MEMBERS
	Commissioner
	Appointed Representation

	Greg Mckay - Present
	Snowmobile Riders

	Sue Baker- Present
	Nevada Association of Counties

	Kevin Malone- Present
	Law Enforcement

	Charles Cox- Present
	ATV Riders

	Kevin Hill – Absent
	Conservation Interests

	Michael Gerow - Absent
	OHV Dealers

	Philip Fell- Present
	Off Highway Motorcycle Racing

	Brian Parks- Present
	Ranching Interests

	Edmond Booth- Absent
	Sportsmen Interests


3. PUBLIC COMMENT   
No Public Comment was entered
4. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION*– Greg McKay, Chairman.
The Agenda was approved as written

5. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF December 08, 2020, MINUTES *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION* – Greg McKay, Chairman.
Meeting Minutes were not approved as written because they did not include a sufficient description of Grant applications received and awarded by the OHV Commission. Meeting minutes for Dec. 8 will be resubmitted for commission approval at the next meeting.

6. PROGRAM UPDATE & 2021 Goals *FOR DISCUSSION* - Nikhil Narkhede, Program Manager, provides a quarterly update. Registrations are generally increasing, with approximately 47000 active OHV Registrations. A program update and legislative goals were presented to the Assembly committee on Natural Resources in support of BDR 43-464. For the proposed new OHV registration, a unique identifier will remain on the decal, and the option for multiple year registrations will be considered. Interagency coordination and diversity in OHV grant projects need to be improved statewide. OHV grants were not geographically diverse in 2021 due to cancelled outreach events.  2021 initiatives include bimonthly OHV Commission meetings, establishing clear goals that can be achieved in 3-5 years, diversity funding for OHV projects, and increase community engagement.
Colin Robertson, Administrator, Nevada Division of Outdoor Recreation, presents an update and background on the Statewide Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan (SCORP). SCORP is required to received federal Land and Water Conservation Fund used in State Parks, and local governments. The first step is to solicit input from the public though this survey: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2021NVOutdoorRecreationSurveyEnglish
Finally Colin encourages the commission to establish longer term plans to work towards, and encourages a diversity, equality, and inclusion initiative when thinking about how to grow OHV recreation in Nevada. Commissioner Fell voices support for this initiative. 
7. MXT Media Web Update *FOR DISCUSSION* -- Lora Hendrickson presents updates for 2021 marketing and outreach initiatives. Website traffic and new graphic designs are presented. Print marketing will continue in NDOW magazines and billboards along popular freeways. A social media post library that can be picked from at consistent intervals is in the works, and post engagement is presented. The Posting for available OHV grants had 1193 “engagements”. Looking forward, MXT Media will coordinate with Sheriff’s offices that have received OHV grants to unify marketing and registration outreach. Grant project videos will continue in 2021.   
8. OHV ENTHUSIAST LICENSE PLATE SPONSORSHIP *FOR DISCUSSION* - Philip Fell, OHV Commissioner presents details about the specialty license plates proposed for OHV supporters to place on street legal vehicles. https://dmvnv.com/platesproposed.htm
A. $5000 bond is required to start the program and will be issued from the state OHV fund. 
B. 1000 active license plates must be maintained

C. July 1 is the deadline for specialty license plate applications

D. Four plate designs will be presented for vote during the next OHV Commission meeting

At this time, one design will be selected, as the option to provide a specialty plate for each type of OHV would be cost prohibitive.
9. 2021 OHV GRANT APPEALS AND UPDATES *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION* -- The OHV Commission will hears appeals on grants that were not awarded or conditional during the Dec. 8 Meeting. 
A. Reno Area Dirt Riders Provides and update: a trailer is lined out for their active grant, with the first trails event planned for May 2021. Two additional grant applications were submitted to Yamaha for extra funding for their contingent grant to build new dirtbike singletrack. Lacey continues to seek ways for cost savings. Reno Area Dirt Riders also received a Recreation Trails Program Grant to continue maintenance in the Peavine Maze, riding area north of Reno.
B. Travis Feist presents a grant appeal on behalf of Sierra Avalanche Center:  https://ohv.nv.gov/assets/etc/meetings/NV_grant_appeal_from_SAC-merged.pdf. Travis clarifies the requested funding would span two years, $26,0000 to produce an OSV safety video, and $35,000 to support annual Avalanche reporting on their website. Avalanche safety course funding has been removed from the request. Comm. Fell makes a motion to award the grant, comm. Malone seconds, none opposed.
C. Danny Martin presents a revised plan to host the Offroad Experience at the Track. Riders will have the opportunity to register their OHV at the event, and those with an active OHV registration get to ride for free on one of two days over the weekend. Funding is awarded to support track maintenance for OTMX Nevada & Reno OTHG MX clubs. https://ohv.nv.gov/assets/etc/meetings/Off-Road_Experience_at_the_Track_Flyer.pdf. Comm. Fell makes a motion to award the grant, Comm. Cox seconds, none opposed.

10. 2020 OHV GRANT AWARD EXTENSIONS *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION*- Item Not Discussed
11. VOTE FOR NEW CHAIR OF THE OHV COMMISSION *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION* -- Commissioners deliberate and vote to appoint Philip Fell as the Chair of the Nevada Commission on Off-Highway Vehicles. Commissioner Baker asks to be kept in the loop for an event with a group ride with all outgoing and incoming commissioners.
12. INTRODUCE NEW OHV COMMISSION PROSPECTS *FOR DISCUSSION* -- Commissioners hear introductions of those interested in being appointed to the OHV Commission. 
Jesse Hill, Humboldt County Commissioner, shares his background of family, recreation interests, and business. As an active sportsman, Jesse uses his SxS, and snowmobiles. Jesse is supportive of the OHV Annual registration and supports federal dollars being used for OHV recreation. Jesse is being considered for the seat to represent the Nevada Association of Counties.
Scott Spero, Churchill County, is an active board member with the Lake Tahoe Snowmobile club. He seeks a seat to represent Snowmobile riders. Scott has experience Snowmobiling around the state, in the Sierra Nevada Mountains and the Santa Rosa Range of the Humboldt Toiyabe National Forest. Scott continues to advocate for OSV access through his club for future generations and wants to improve communication between Land Managers and OSV riders. Scott also has experience with other types of OHVs 
Ken Ravago has applied to serve as the ATV representative on the OHV Commission. He is a member of the Dunes and Trails ATV Club. He thanks the OHV Commission and Mathew Giltner for their first OHV Grant to support cleanups on the local trails. Ken will advocate for the correct use of funds allocated to user groups and land managers. Specifically, projects around Pahrump and the 
Debra Strickland, Nye County Commissioner, thanks everyone for their time and passion dedicated to OHV Recreation. She has applied for the seat to represent the Nevada Association of Counties. Debra is an active Off-Road enthusiast, using her SxS and wrangler and is also an avid equestrian. Since the 1990’s Debra has been serving her local community by expanding their outdoor recreation opportunities. Recently she was appointed as a liaison for the Pahrump OHV advisory Committee and received a grant from the Nevada Commission on Off-Highway Vehicles to build an OHV park at the Nye County Fairgrounds. Debra continues to advocate for proactive management of public lands. She wants to see increased connectivity of trails across Nevada, and lists several active initiatives including, the Silver State Trail, Las Vegas Valley Loop Trail, and a connector over Mt. Charleston. 
Stan Harger, Mesquite Nevada, would like to be considered to represent the ATV Rider Seat on the OHV Commission. Stan is working towards producing a brochure of his local trails, and recently completed a signing project between Mesquite and Caliente, Nevada. He would advocate for increasing OHV Tourism in Nevada. Stan also provides details about his current grant to rehabilitate an access road on Flat Top Mesa. He continues to work with stakeholders to keep that road open for OHV use. Stan brings a diverse knowledge of OHV use and challenges around the state and may also be considered for the conservation seat based on his role with the Virgin River Coalition.

13. CALL FOR AGENDA ITEMS AND DATE, FOR NEXT MEETING – Greg Mckay, Chairman asks for agenda items and a date for the next meeting. Nikhil proposes April 27, for the next meeting and calls for commissioners to brainstorm 5 goals that can be attained within a three-year commission term. Nikhil is unclear if the new commissioners will be appointed by that time.
14. PUBLIC COMMENT

Stan Harger encourages the commission to consider Mesquite Nevada for a future OHV summit. Commissioner Malone thanks Charlie, Greg, and Sue for their time and dedication towards starting the OHV Commission.
15. ADJOURNMENT *FOR POSSIBLE ACTION*-- Greg McKay, Chairman adjourns the meeting.
Meeting Minutes are posted on the Nevada Commission on Off-Highway Vehicles Website at: http://ohv.nv.gov/commission.
______________________________________________________________________________________
We are pleased to make reasonable accommodations for individuals with disabilities who wish to attend the meeting.  To request special accommodations or assistance at the meeting, please notify our office by writing to the Off-Highway Vehicles Program, 901 S. Stewart Street, Carson City, NV 89701; or by calling 775-684-2794 no later than two (2) working days prior to the scheduled meeting.  
Please contact Nikhil Narkhede at:  901 South Stewart Street, Suite 1003, Carson City, Nevada 89701; nnarkhede@ohv.nv.gov; or 775-684-2794 to obtain support material for the agenda.  Materials will also be posted on the http://ohv.nv.gov/commission website.
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